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  www.fhwa.dot.gov/akdiv 
   
  In Reply Refer To: 
Mr. Dom Pannone  ADMS 34-1 
Director 
Alaska Department of Transportation and Public Facilities 
P.O. Box 112500  
Juneau, Alaska  99811-2500   
 
Dear Mr. Pannone: 
 
We have reviewed the Department of Transportation and Public Facilities (DOT&PF)  
labor rate and indirect cost rate proposals for State Fiscal Year 2021 submitted with your 
December 31, 2019 letter.  The rates have been reviewed by the DOT&PF Chief of Internal 
Review and found to be compliant with applicable Federal regulations.  We approve the 
DOT&PF calculated rates, not to exceed, for the period of July 1, 2020 to June 30, 2021. 
 
An agreement has been prepared to document the approved indirect cost and labor rates for use 
on Federal projects and is enclosed.  Please sign and return one executed copy to our office. 
 
If there are any questions, please contact Julie Jenkins, Financial Manager, at 907-586-7476. 
 

 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Sandra A. Garcia-Aline 
Division Administrator 

 
 

Enclosure:  ICAP Labor Rate Agreement 
 
cc:   John MacKinnon, Commissioner, DOT&PF 
 Rob Carpenter, Deputy Commissioner, DOT&PF  

Roger Baines, Finance Officer, DOT&PF 
Christina Zepp, ICAP Manager, DOT&PF 

 Geri Henricksen, Grants and Projects Chief, DOT&PF 
Lee Ellenburg, Internal Review Chief, DOT&PF 
Kristi Warden, Acting Airports Division Manager, Federal Aviation Administration 
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